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We have now completed our first official month of deputation, and what an exciting month we
have had! The Lord blessed us to be able to visit and share our burden for the people of the
Netherlands with 4 different churches throughout the month of August and we were able to be
at our home church for our annual Homecoming and Revival services in the middle of the
month. We have enjoyed being able to visit and share with old friends and gain some new also.
Praise the Lord for the love offerings from churches and individuals as well as the churches that
have shared with us their intent of support for our ministry.

The months of September and October have filled up quickly. Praise the Lord for allowing us 6
churches to be with in the month of September and 4 churches in the month of October,
including a total of 5 missions conferences during these two months. Although November and
December may slow down because of the holiday seasons, we are praying the Lord will give us
more opportunities during these two months and into early 2024 to be able to plan meetings as
we continue our deputation.

Caroline and Henry have enjoyed getting to travel, visit other churches and make friends
wherever we go. Little Miss Kennedy is now 6 months old and enjoys smiling at the new faces
she meets. We are thankful that God has given us children who are excited to go. We will have a
little bit more distance traveling over these next two months, and we ask that you pray for their
continued enthusiasm as we travel. Please pray also as we adjust to homeschool on the road,
that God would gives us wisdom in encouraging them in their studies as well as keeping their
spirits up to go and do the work that God has called us and given us the great privilege to do.

We ask that you remember us in your prayers as we continue with our deputation journey that
God will allow us to:

» See souls saved and lives surrendered to His service

= Help us to be an encouragement to the churches we visit

= Have open doors to share our burden for the people of the Netherlands

= Have more churches to partner with us in prayer and support to reach our field

We appreciate your continued prayers and support and are trusting God’s Word “Faithful is he
that calleth you, who also will do it.” (I Thessalonians 5:24)

In His Service,

John David Williams and Family
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